December 14, 2013

Mr. Larry Zangs Dept of Safety and Inspections City of St Paul 375 Jackson Street , Suite 220 St Paul, MN 55101

Dear Mr. Zangs,

This is to follow up on the Petition we submitted in support of our application for a license to allow the sale of wine and beer in our outdoor patio and sidewalk café areas. The program was first submitted to the Mac Groveland Community Council, which gave us their unanimous endorsement. Next, with the assistance of representatives of Macalester College, we contacted residents and property owners in the very immediate area that were on the list provided by the City.

We were able to contact most on the list and secured the signatures that were submitted. There were a couple that did not wish to sign and a couple more were not able to reach prior to our submission. We would have preferred to make 100% contact, but were unable. We do believe the support evidenced by the signatures on the petition coupled with general community support represents our good faith effort and soliciting and obtain neighborhood endorsement for this application.

Please feel free to contact me at anytime in regards to this application.

Sincerely,

Steven Shapiro

French Meadow Bakery & Cafe